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Out of hours work to relocate utility services in Villiers, Pound, 
Kent, Clarence and Greaves streets, Grafton.  
The NSW Government is funding the new $240 million Grafton bridge. As 
part of the work, some out of hours work may be required to relocate utility 
services in Villiers, Pound, Kent, Clarence and Greaves streets. The 
relocation of utility services will start in late-June 2017. 
Out of hours work is scheduled to occur in Villiers, Pound, Kent, Clarence and Greaves streets from late-
June 2017. The work is to intermittently relocate utility services to minimise service disruption during 

peak usage periods and will last for about six months, weather permitting. 

The approved construction hours for the project are Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm and Saturdays from 

8am to 1pm.  The proposal is to extend working hours from 6pm to 7am Monday to Friday and from 

1pm Saturdays to 7am Sundays from late-June for about six months, weather permitting. 

The relocation of utility services will enable us to remove the redundant services and construct the new 

road.  

How will the work affect you? 
Some services may be disrupted for a short period during the relocation of power, water, sewerage and 

communications cables. Most of this work will be undertaken during the approved construction 
hours for the project but some of this work may be undertaken out of hours to minimise service 
disruptions during peak usage times. For example, electricity testing and connection of new sewer 

and water services may occur overnight rather than during peak periods.  

Affected businesses and landowners will be contacted in advance of any proposed interruptions.  

There will be a minimal increase in trucks and light vehicles in these streets during any out of hours 
work. Lighting towers would also be required. 

There may be some noise, lighting, dust and vibration impacts associated with out of hours work for the 
relocation of utility services.   

To assist with mitigating any potential impacts, there will be a limited amount of machinery working 

together at any given time during this work. Machines will be shielded, where possible, and turned off 

when not in use. All machines will be fitted with reversing squawkers rather than beepers to reduce 

impacts. Lighting towers will be directed downwards to reduce light spill. 



 

 

 
 
 

Traffic changes 
Traffic control may be in place on these streets during any out of hours utility services relocation work. 

Motorists are asked to keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs.  

Contact us 
If you would like to make an enquiry or complaint, or to register your general feedback, please contact 

the Community Relations Team on 1800 918 759. Alternatively you can email 

graftonbridgecommunity@fultonhogan.com.au; write to PO Box 546 Grafton, NSW 2460 or visit the 

Community Display Centre at the corner of Duke and Pound streets, Grafton.  

For more information on this project, visit www.rms.nsw.gov.au/graftonbridge.      

 

 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting 
Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 918 759 
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